Police Investigation - Charlotte
Street West
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On June 06, 2024, at approximately 05:48 a.m., police responded to a report of
shots fired inside a building on Charlotte Street West.

It is reported that:

Officers arrived on scene and contained the building. Two people were taken into
custody.

Members of the Saint John Police Major Crimes Unit and Forensic Identification
Services were called to investigate.

Two warrants were executed in connection with the investigation and a firearm
along with additional evidence was seized.

A 20-year-old man was charged with possessing weapons dangerous to the public
and probation violation. He is scheduled to appear in court on July 04, 2024.

A 22-year-old woman was released without conditions.

The Major Crime Unit continue to investigate. Anyone with information is asked
to contact the Saint John Police Force at 1-506-648-3333, or if you wish to remain
anonymous, contact Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477 or 1-800-222-T.I.P.S.
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